
Minutes for LTPOA board meeting December 12th  2023 
Board Members present: 

             Steve Blaha, Craig Jung, Mark Stubits, Ken Stojeba and Nathan Reed 

7 residents attended 

Steve called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm 

Pledge of Allegiance 

Steve  asked permission to dispense reading of the November 2023 minutes 

              Mark made a motion to approve 

              Nathan seconded 

              Motion approved 

Treasurer’s Report 

Craig read the financial report for December 2023



Steve asked for motion to approve December 2023 Treasury Report 

             Ken made a motion to approve               

             Nathan seconded 

             Motion approved 



Question regarding the detail of the repairs made to the double gate at the Maintenance Utility 
shed area: 

1. Disassembled gate latch and removed left gate from post.   
2. Jack hammered the concrete pod. 
3. Removed the caps from all posts.  Pulled all horizontal rails and fastened then inside the 

posts to keep them from popping out with expansion/contraction etc. 
4. Attached casters to both gates. 
5. Reset concrete pod using hydraulic cement to keep from any movement in the post. 
6. Reattached gate and put on new gravity latch.  Aligned the gate correctly.
7. Recommendation was made to create a wedge of concrete for the gate to rest on when 

the gate is in open position.

Steven asked for approval to pay January 2024 Bills 

             Nathan made a motion to approve 

Craig seconded 

             Motion approved 



Building 

1. John and Lynn Wideman – D37 thru D43 – 6347 South Lakeshore - Application to add a 
550 sq ft addition to their house.  The addition will be added on the right side of the 
house as viewed from the road.  Submitted blue prints and survey.        

Mark made a motion to approve the application as outlined in the blue prints and 
survey, contingent upon approval from Jefferson County. 

Craig seconded 

Motion approved  

2. Steve and Linda Blaha – A36 & A37A – 7732 Fairview Dr. – Recap of application 
submitted and approved in the October 10, 2023 LTPOA meeting:

Adding a garage contiguous to the house (24 x 30ft).  Steve presented an application to 
the Board for review at the meeting.  After discussion it was determined that Steve may 
need a variance from Jefferson County regarding the setback for the front and/or side 
boundary for the project on Fairview Dr.  Steve will take the plan to Jefferson County to 
resolve the variance question.  If a variance is needed, the Board will provide an 
approval letter to Jefferson County indicating the LTPOA is fine with the variance that 
Steve requires.       

Nate made a motion to approve the application as submitted contingent upon final 
approval by Jefferson County after the variance process is complete 

Mark seconded 

Motion approved  

Update in December 12, 2023 meeting: 

Approval for the variance has been received from Jefferson County. 

Mark made a motion to approve the application including the variance contingent 
upon final approval of the blue prints by Jefferson County 

Ken seconded 

Motion approved  



3. D57 – Rebuilding existing deck and other features of the house.  No permit or approvals 
needed given the project is retaining the same footprint of the existing structure.

4. Dana Diaz de Leon – A9-A13 – Revisiting an application that was originally submitted in 
the September 12, 2023.  “Application to build a wall at the lake front of the their 
property and remodel existing docks; both planned when the lake is lowered next 
fall.  The paperwork was accepted by the Board and this project will be placed on the 
approval list for next month’s meeting.”  

In November 14, 2023 meeting it was stated that this application would be reviewed 
electronically.   

Steve will contact Dana to get the up-to-date version of the application (including any 
additions that were not included on the September 12th application) and then send it 
out electronically to the Board members for approval.  Dana will be contacted when the 
approval is complete. 

Security 

1. Mark is managing an incident of speeding on the lake road.  He is working on contacting 
the driver so it will not happen in the future. 

Gate 

 New gate camera equipment is on order.



Maintenance

1. Salt has been delivered. 
2. Mark took inventory on the truck readiness for the winter;  engine starts, battery takes a 

charge, plow and spreader work, and truck itself is working.  

LTIA 

1. New beverage and new lights have been installed in the Community House. 
2. Chili Cookoff was December 9th – Barb Rohm was the winner!
3. Janet Quillman – New Director of Social and Recreational Activities
4. January 13th - IMOs Pizza 
5. February 10th – Casseroles and Salads
6. March 9th – Corn Beef Dinner 

Finance 

Sewer Board 

Newsletter 

Dam 

Water Testing 

Old Business 

1. Jon has the Mohawk Trail signs.  Happy Grass has been contacted to install the signs at a 
cost of $50 per hour – material plus no more than 4 hours work. 

Steve made a motion to approve hiring Happy Grass to install the new signs at 
Mohawk Trail road 

Ken seconded 

Motion approved  

2. The LTPOA committed to paying for half of the new beverage fridge purchased for the 
Community House. 

Steve made a motion to pay $742.13 to the LTIA for the new beverage refrigerator 



Ken seconded 

Motion approved  

3. Daniel Sloss – G45 & G46 – Recap of issue under discussion:  “Erected a store bought 
pergola and permanently anchored the structure to a concrete surface.  The pergola is 
being used as a carport.  This structure does not match the description outlined on the 
building permit which was submitted and approved by the LTPOA Board.  The building 
permit described a store bought gazebo which would not be anchored to the ground.”

Update:  Steve and Jon are working on a response letter.  This letter will be sent to the 
Board members for approval and then subsequently sent to Daniel Sloss.     

New Business 

The Garden Club cleared out the area on the entry side of the entrance gate.  The 
cleared area has now exposed the backside of the maintenance area such that you can see the 
maintenance shed, cans, trailers, etc.  The honeysuckle that shielded the maintenance area has 
been removed (80 foot opening).  The approximate price to close this gap with fence equivalent 
to what is currently in front of the maintenance area is $5,000.  If aluminum stiffeners were 
added to the new section the approximate price would go up to $6,600.   

The Board will talk to the Garden Club to come up with a plan for next steps.  

Steve asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting 

             Ken made a motion to adjourn 

             Mark seconded 

Motion passed 


